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This report reviews the application submitted by the Central Nebraska Public 

Power and Irrigation District (CNPPID or "Central") to the Low Impact 

Hydropower Institute (LIHI) for LIHI Certification of the existing 105.9 

megawatt (MW) Kingsley Dam Project, located on the North Platte and Platte 

Rivers in Garden, Keith, Lincoln, Dawson, and Gosper Counties in south-central 

Nebraska. The original FERC license for this project expired on June 30, 1987 

and from that date to July 1998 Central operated the project under annual 

licenses. 

This FERC relicensing proceeding1 which was pending for fourteen years before 

the parties reached agreement was at times highly contentious and resulted in 

numerous FERC orders and two important court decisions. The primary issue 

has been instream flows for fish and wildlife, including endangered and 

threatened species, and the possible effects of releasing flows on the availability 

of water for irrigation and recreation. In accepting Central's Offer of Settlement, 

FERC found that it " ... strikes an appropriate balance between developmental 

and environmental resources, and provides adequate protection for endangered 

and threatened species." Although the relicensing process took a longer time 

than most to complete, the settlement that came out of that proceeding is 

1 On July 29, 1998, FERC approved the Offer of Settlement filed on May 15, 1998, in a consolidated 

relicensing proceeding, and approved the issuance of new licenses consistent with its provisions. In separate 

license orders issued concurrently with a "master" order, FERC issued new licenses to the Central Nebraska 

Public Power and Irrigation District (Central) for its 105.9-megawatt (MW) Kingsley Dam Project No. 1417, 

and to the Nebraska Public Power District (NPPD) for its 26.1-.MW North Platte/Keystone Diversion Dam 

Project No. 1835. The projects are located on the North Platte, South Platte, and Platte Rivers in south-central 

Nebraska. 














































































